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June 2025

"But my God shall supply all your need according to his riches in
glory by Christ Jesus." - Philippians 4:19
Dear Pastors, Friends, and Faithful Supporters,

It's such a joy to greet you again and share an update from Wales! Our hearts are overflowing with thankfulness
as we look back on how God's faithfulness has carried us through every up and down. He has been our constant

STATESIDE: source of strength and provision.
130 SUMMIT DR.
EASLEY, SC 29640 A June to Remember!
WALES: . . . . .
GARMON NEWYDD Most of June was spent preparing fpr our biggest event of'the year, our Community Family Fqn Day: which took
PANT-Y-DWR, RHAYADER, place on July bth. Despite threatening weather and last-minute volunteer changes due to various circumstances,
WALES LD6 5LW the day was a huge success! We had nearly a hundred people in attendance. Kids enjoyed hours of fun on
864-905-4671 obstacle courses and bouncy castles, playing carnival games, and winning prizes. Most of the people in our chapel
+447440 748014 volunteered to help and had a wonderful time serving. This was encouraging to us, to them, and of course, to the
2WALESACHRIST@GMAIL.COM Community as well.
2WALES4CHRIST.COM

In the midst of all the crazy preparations, we also celebrated our 28th wedding anniversary on June 21st. We want
to thank all of you who sent cards, emails, messages, and well wishes. We were able to take the entire day off and
just spend the time together with no other obligations bearing down on us. It was a wonderful reprieve from all
the stress!

BIBLE BAPTIST CHURCH

P.0. BOX 1544 On the Horizon: Youth Camp & Chili & Cornhole!
PICKENS, SC 29671 . . .
BBCPICKENS.ORG In a couple of weeks, Ron and | will be away for a week helping out at the UK-wide Youth Camp. There are over a
864-421-2714 hundred campers signed up, and we're excited about this opportunity to reach these young people.
MISSION BOARD After that, our next big event is just a month away! We'll be holding a chili cook-off and cornhole tournament. This
will be our first attempt at this particular event, and we are hoping to see a good turnout. We're also praying for
MWEM another opportunity to witness to the people in our community and help them to see the love of Christ in us.
P.0. BOX 519
BRASELTON, 6A 30517 Prayer Requests
MWBM.ORG
706-654-2818 As always, we thank you for your many prayers and support. We do ask that you also pray for our ministry

partners, the Downeys. They will be returning to the States for a brief furlough during the autumn. Also, Tennille's
father is having heart surgery in August. She will be staying with her parents to care for them during that time, so
there are numerous logistics for them to work out in the coming weeks. There will also be a financial strain for
this extended stay. Please pray that the Lord will provide for them and meet their every need.

Your prayers and support sustain us as we "press toward the mark"
(Philippians 3:14). How we rejoice to partner with you in building Christ's
E kingdom here in Wales!

In Christ's Hand,
Jason and Dana Rongione
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